
 

 

File Ref: C230-001-M02 
Record No: 22130079 

 

 
Present: Clr Faulls, Clr Taylor, Monyeen Wedge, Ross Withell, Margot Ferrier (DOC), Vic Koller, Ken 
Roush, Steve Murrin (Marlborough Roads), Darren Crawford (FENZ), Charlotte Wood (Top of the South 
Neighbourhood Support – Marlborough Area Coordinator), Eric Jorgensen. 

Via Zoom: Attending via Zoom – Poneke Rene, Ned Wells, Emma Hopkinson-Young, Jodi Milne, 
Tim Greenhough, and Linda Booth. 

MDC Staff Attending: Alan Johnson, Oliver Wade, Matt Oliver, Heli Wade, Louise Walker, Bernadette 
Brooklands (Secretary).  

1. Welcome –   

2. Apologies: - Lynley Perkins, Clr Oddie, Rob Schuckard, Ian Shapcott (Te Ātiawa Manawhenua Ki 
Te Tau Ihu Trust), Dave Hayes, Rick Osbourne. 

3. Correspondence:  Resignation of Rob Schuckard from the French Pass Residents Association.  
The resignation letter has been emailed to group members.   

4. Confirmation of minutes 14 February 2022 
• The minutes of 14 February 2022 were taken as read however Eric Jorgensen did have some 

changes to his section of the previous minutes.  This has been noted.   

5. Actions from the previous meeting 

 Action Person 
Responsible 

Outcome  

1.  What causes the red tide toxin?   Alan 
Johnson/Jodi 
Milne 

Ongoing 

2.  To follow up the salmon farming best practice 
guidelines that are currently being reviewed by 
Government. 

Gina Ferguson Ongoing 

3.  Link the Nakuta Bay & Waikawa Residents 
Association with Eric Jorgensen on ungulate control. 

Clr Faulls/Clr 
Taylor 

Completed  

4.  Add the Waitaria Hall 2018 TOR comments to the 
minutes  

Bernadette Completed  

5.  Invite FENZ in the Sounds – (Chris Hayles - Chief 
Rural Fire Officer). 

Clr Faulls Completed.  
See Item 7  

6.  Remote transfer stations across the whole Sounds.  
Invite Alec McNeil. 

Alan Johnson Ongoing   

7.  Emissions Report for members to read. Alan Johnson Ongoing  

8.  Add Climate Change to next Agenda. Bernadette Completed  

Minutes for Meeting of the 
Sounds Advisory Group 

held at the Chateau Marlborough on Monday, 
20 June 2022 

commencing 9.30 am  
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 Action Person 
Responsible 

Outcome  

9.  Portage update. Clr Faulls Ongoing  

10.  Moetapu Bay Resident’s Association would like 
updated information on what the future road repairs 
involve. 

Steve Murrin See Item 2 

11.  Provide the mussel restoration projects report to the 
group. 

Ned Wells Ongoing  

 
Action Point 1 
What causes the red tide toxin?  (Jodi Milne) 

• Ongoing matter.  Action point noted for next meeting.  

Action Point 2 
To follow up the salmon farming best practice guidelines that are currently being reviewed by Government 
(Fisheries NZ) 

• Not discussed today.  Noted as an action point for next meeting.  

Action Point 3 
Link the Nakuta Bay & Waikawa Residents Association with Eric Jorgensen on ungulate control. (Clr 
Faulls/Clr Taylor) 

• Completed  

Action Point 4 
Add the Waitaria Hall 2018 TOR comments to the minutes (Bernadette) 

• Completed also see Item 12 

Action Point 5 
Invite FENZ in the Sounds – (Clr Faulls)). 

• Completed.  Darren Crawford attending today.  See Item 7.   

Action Point 6 
Remote transfer stations across the whole sounds (Alan Johnson) 

• Clr Taylor noted that this is under review and has been noted as an action point for our next meeting.  

Questions/answers 

• Monyeen advised that at peak times the jetty area in Picton is crowded and residents find it can be 
difficult to drop off their rubbish when area is busy.   

• The waste review will be linked to the Central Governments review on all types of waste.  This will 
then be a consultation process through the Annual Plan.  The first report will be back with Council at 
the end of this year.   

• Linda requested all communities be advised.   

Action Point 7 
Emissions Report for members to read (Alan Johnson) 

• Ongoing.  The report will be sent out when approved by Council.  Action point noted.   

Action Point 8 
Portage Update (Clr Faulls) 

• Water testing being carried out in Portage Bay to try and fix the issue there.  The Council Compliance 
team are now able to go to Portage to complete testing.  This is still an ongoing issue.  
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Questions/answers 

• Clr Faulls to go back to the Compliance team for a further update.  Action point noted.  

Action Point 9 
Moetapu Bay Residents Association would like updated information on what future road repairs involve 
(Steve Murrin)  

• Completed.  See Item 2 and Appendix 2 for the Marlborough Roads update. 

Action Point 10 
Provide the mussel restoration projects report to the group (Ned Wells) 

• Ongoing.  The project will be completed at the end of June and the report will be uploaded to the MFA 
website.  See Item 8. 

1. MPI Update (Jodi Milne – MPI) – via zoom  
• A new staff member, Vikki Ambrose has been recruited for the Nelson office.  Jodi will introduce her at 

our next meeting.   

• Jodi spoke of the Sustainability Review (See Appendix 1 for the PowerPoint presentation on the 
Sustainability Review Consultation). 

• View the blue cod document here and the snapper document here 

• The following information is from the MPI website – 

Fisheries New Zealand is consulting on proposed changes to sustainability measures for a range of 
fish stocks as part of the October 2022 sustainability round.  We invite feedback from tangata whenua, 
stakeholders, and the public on these proposed changes. 

About the proposed changes - 

Fisheries New Zealand reviews catch limits for selected stocks twice a year.  This is consistent with 
the requirement that Fisheries New Zealand ensures the sustainable use of fisheries resources.  In 
this round Fisheries New Zealand is consulting on changes to catch limits, allowances and deemed 
values for 20 different fish stocks around the country, and on standalone deemed value changes for 
an additional 5 fish stocks. 

The proposals for each stock in this round were assessed: 

• in the context of the relevant statutory requirements 

• using the best available information, including the latest scientific information on the status of the 
stocks and tangata whenua and stakeholder input. 

Full details are in the consultation documents.  We have also prepared a summary of the proposals 

• On-board cameras – 
Between 2022 and 2024, up to 300 commercial fishing vessels will have on-board cameras installed.  
The Government will spend $68 million on the programme.   
All inshore vessels using these fishing methods will have cameras installed: 

• surface longline 

• bottom longline 

• purse seine 

• Danish seine 

Cameras will also be installed on - 

• trawl vessels less than or equal to 32 metres in length except those targeting scampi 

• set net vessels greater than or equal to 8 metres in length. 

• Cameras are not required on -  

• deepwater trawl vessels 

https://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=22645&d=neKv4jGklFh4OTSir62cpbx7UotrCJ7I8lXw2BpuSg&s=1475&u=https%3a%2f%2fwww%2empi%2egovt%2enz%2fdmsdocument%2f51844-Review-of-Sustainability-Measures-for-Blue-Cod-BCO-7-for-202223-Discussion-document
https://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=22645&d=neKv4jGklFh4OTSir62cpbx7UotrCJ7I8gih2UppHg&s=1475&u=https%3a%2f%2fwww%2empi%2egovt%2enz%2fdmsdocument%2f51847-Review-of-Sustainability-Measures-for-the-FMA-7-mixed-trawl-fishery-Snapper-SNA-7-Rig-SPO-7-and-Red-Gurnard-GUR-7-for-202223-Discussion-document
https://www.mpi.govt.nz/consultations/review-of-sustainability-measures-october-2022-round/#summary
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• inshore vessels that fish low volumes 

• vessels with more selective fishing methods that pose less risk to protected species. 

• On-board camera regulations -  

Fisheries (Electronic Monitoring on Vessels) Regulations 2017 – NZ Legislation  

Fisheries (Electronic Monitoring on Vessels) Amendment Regulations 2020 – NZ Legislation  

For information about the initial proof of concept, privacy provisions, and other matters, refer to: 

The 2019 proof of concept for the rollout of on-board cameras 

Who to contact? 

If you have questions about on-board cameras for commercial fishing vessels, 
email onboardcameras@mpi.govt.nz 

Questions/Answers 

• Jodi spoke of the Best Practice Review for aquaculture to also include a SAG representative.  Eric will 
make further enquiries with MPI. 

• If anyone needs a printed copy of the reports that Jodi has on her presentation, please email 
Bernadette and she will advise Jodi.   

• Jodi encouraged members to provide written submissions on the catch limits.  This ends on 
Friday 22 July 2022.   

• Eric spoke on the need for SAG members to come together and submit a written submission on these 
limits and change of date.   Eric to draft a submission on behalf of the group.  It was noted by Clr 
Taylor that it needs to be clarified first regarding what Council’s stand on this is. Action point noted for 
Alan Johnson to confirm Council’s position on the group making a submission.   

o It was noted after the meeting that SAG is unable to formally prepare submissions, however 
discussion and coordination of viewpoints is encouraged by members.  Submissions can be 
promulgated based on individual members of SAG representing their own communities (if your 
individual Associations agree), otherwise they can be individual private submissions. 

• It was noted that all community groups should be made aware of this submission.  Making your 
submission.  See below for information from MPI website on how to make a submission.   
Fisheries New Zealand invites you to make a submission on the proposals set out in the consultation 
documents, using the submission form template.  Submissions close at 5.00 pm on Friday 22 July 
2022. 

Submissions form [DOCX, 74 KB] 

Email your completed form to FMsubmissions@mpi.govt.nz 

While we prefer email, you can post written submissions to: 

2022 Sustainability Review 
Fisheries Management 
Fisheries New Zealand 
PO Box 2526 
Wellington 6140 
New Zealand. 

If you require hard copies of the consultation document or any other information, 
email FMsubmissions@mpi.govt.nz 

Note that consultation on East Coast tarakihi commenced earlier on 7 June and submissions 
on tarakihi close at 5.00pm on Tuesday 12 July 2022. 

2. Marlborough Road Update – (Steve Murrin) 
• See Appendix 2 for Marlborough Roads update presentation.   

• Moetapu Bay Residents Association would like updated information on what future road repairs 
involve – the works should be completed by Christmas.  See Appendix 2 for the timeline.  

http://legislation.govt.nz/regulation/public/2017/0156/latest/DLM7329212.html?search=ts_act%40bill%40regulation%40deemedreg_fisheries_resel_25_y&p=1
http://legislation.govt.nz/regulation/public/2020/0103/latest/LMS343563.html
https://www.mpi.govt.nz/fishing-aquaculture/commercial-fishing/fisheries-change-programme/on-board-cameras-for-commercial-fishing-vessels/the-2019-proof-of-concept-for-on-board-cameras/
mailto:onboardcameras@mpi.govt.nz?subject=On-board%20cameras
https://www.mpi.govt.nz/dmsdocument/51865-Submission-Form-for-October-2022-Sustainability-Measures
mailto:FMsubmissions@mpi.govt.nz?subject=Review%20of%20sustainability%20measures%20%E2%80%93%202022%20October%20round
mailto:FMsubmissions@mpi.govt.nz?subject=Review%20of%20sustainability%20measures%20%E2%80%93%202022%20October%20round
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• From Marlborough District Council media release – to see full article on the MDC website, Click Here  

• Representatives from Waka Kotahi, Marlborough Roads Recovery Team and Marlborough District 
Council met with members of the Kenepuru community at Waitaria Bay hall and the Portage Hotel.  
The Government through Waka Kotahi will fund 95 percent of the cost of this recovery, which is 
approximately $81M of the $85.3M total cost. 

• The Water Tank Slip was programmed for after Easter, so that there were no hard closures during the 
areas busy season. 

• The three other complex sites, RP 12.8 500m before Mahau Road, the Torea underslip and Portage 
Heights, have been programmed to occur one after another from late June to early December. 

• New reflective stands will be put on the road out to Te Aumiti/French Pass and Bulwer.  This is a 
new trial to investigate if they are sturdier than the previous stands.   

• Torea Bay jetty has been given the green light for repairs.   

• Where to find information - 

• Sign up to the Antenno app to receive notifications on your phone.  

• Read the programme of works and road access 

• Check the Civil Defence Emergency Management map for road access restrictions. 

• Phone: 0800 213 213 or 03 520 8024, between 8.00 am – 5.00 pm, Monday to Friday. 

• Email: recovery@marlboroughroads.com 

• https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/services/alerts?itemCategory=roads  

• The nzta.govt.nz/projects/marlborough-roads-recovery/ website gives details of roading projects, 
updates, road closures and photographs of work being done. 

• https://www.nzta.govt.nz/  

Questions/Answers 

• Clr Faulls thanked Steve for all the mahi he and his team do for the area.  The Road to Recovery 
projects have been as big as the Christchurch earthquake roading repairs.  Clr Faulls passed her 
condolences to Steve and his staff in relation to the fatal Te Hoiere accident.  

• It was asked if the culverts can be cleared more regularly at Moetapu Bay.  Steve did advise that if the 
community notice a branch in a culvert, they can remove it themselves rather than having to wait for 
the roading crew.   

• It was asked when the funding from the February floods will come through.  Steve advised the funds 
are yet to be received.   

• Linda asked if the spoils taken into Harvey Bay camp area will be cleared away by DOC or 
Marlborough Roads.  Steve advised it is Marlborough Roads responsibility and it is on their radar.  
Margot from DOC advised that it has been wet which has delayed work.  Steve from Marlborough 
Roads will put up signage for the area.   

3. Te Hoiere Project Update (Heli Wade – Te Hoiere Project Manager) – via Zoom 
• See Appendix 3 for PowerPoint presentation.  

• Heli gave an update on the Te Hoiere Project work and Jobs for Nature Project.  Te Hoiere now have 
a logo which incorporates the values of the project.  See PowerPoint for logo design and new project 
branding. 

• The Te Hoiere Project group will be scoping for new community representatives to join the group. 

• No Whio were located by the ranger and his specialised trained dog in the upper Te Hoiere/Pelorus in 
March.    

• The June newsletter will be out shortly for the community groups. 

https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/your-council/latest-news-notices-and-media-releases/media-releases?item=id:2iby6v1kb17q9s2taqh8
https://nzta-marlboroughroadsrecovery.createsend1.com/t/t-l-qliujhy-l-i/
https://nzta-marlboroughroadsrecovery.createsend1.com/t/t-l-qliujhy-l-d/
https://nzta-marlboroughroadsrecovery.createsend1.com/t/t-l-qliujhy-l-h/
mailto:recovery@marlboroughroads.com
https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/services/alerts?itemCategory=roads
https://nzta-marlboroughroadsrecovery.createsend1.com/t/t-l-qliujhy-l-t/
https://www.nzta.govt.nz/
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4. Coastal Science Update (Oliver Wade – MDC) 

• The new coastal scientist Pauline Mitterwallner has started at Picton.  She has come from Wellington.  

• Harbourmaster Luke Grogan has resigned and is now at Port Marlborough.  Link to MDC website 
article on our new Harbourmaster Jake Oliver Click Here  
Action point to invite Pauline and Jake to our next meeting.  

• Queen Charlotte/Tōtaranui and Pelorus/Te Hoiere water testing and monitoring is ongoing.   

• Auckland University are currently conducting a kina removal project in the Sounds area.  This has 
culled 3-4 tonnes of kina from four sites in Queen Charlotte Sound/Tōtaranui.  There will be ongoing 
monitoring to see if the algae are restored.  There will be some planting of juvenile algae later in the 
year.  Port Marlborough and Te Atiawa were advised and have been supporting the Auckland 
University’s project.   

• Another ongoing project is the Sustainable Seas project with Eric Jorgensen and the Coastal Science 
team and the Te Hoiere Project.  

Questions/Answers 

• The four kina removal sites are at Meretoto/Ship Cove, Motuara Island, Oruawairua/Blumine Island, 
and one near Ruakāka Bay.  See link below for the MDC Environment Committee meeting for further 
information.   

• Monitoring in Pelorus around the salmon farms - it was asked if the salmon farms should be 
conducting their own monitoring, or should it be the Councils role?  Council do monitor however the 
monitoring is for the water temperature and water quality, not the welfare of the fish.  This is an MPI 
function.    

• The King Salmon Compliance Report and the Significant Marine Site Report are listed under the 
Environment Committee link.  To view the reports, see the 15 June 2022 Environment Pack.   

https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/your-council/meetings?item=id:2g1ed0zwl17q9ssek8dg  

See link for MDC reports https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/environment   

• It was asked about the findings on Parchment Worms in Queen Charlotte Sound/Tōtaranui.  The 
Parchment Worm has increased in numbers.  This is the same worm found in the Auckland region.  It 
is unclear how it has made its way to the Sounds.  The impact of the worms is that it colonises in soft 
sand areas.  The worm lives inside the soft tube and worms have been found on reef areas.  When 
the worms are found in larger numbers, they tend to attract fish, so they appear to create their own 
community however, being found in the reef areas is of concern. 

• It was asked if the worm was affecting the numbers of fish.  It was noted that there is no way to prove 
this at this stage. 

• Oli asked if the members could email him and advise what they would like him to speak about at the 
future meetings. Action point noted.  Oliver.Wade@marlborough.govt.nz  

• Monyeen asked if there was an update on the water quality issues in Lochmara.  Action Point noted to 
enquire with the Council Compliance Team for an update.  

 
Image 1: Parchment Worms 

https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/your-council/latest-news-notices-and-media-releases/news?item=id:2i98vln7p1cxby5ty87i
https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/your-council/meetings?item=id:2g1ed0zwl17q9ssek8dg
https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/environment
mailto:Oliver.Wade@marlborough.govt.nz
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5. Reconnaissance Report on Landslides and Catchment Susceptivity to Debris 
Flow (Matt Oliver – MDC) 

• See Appendix 4 for copy of the presentation. 

• Matt presented his report on the 17 July 2021 storm event and debris flow analysis.   

• GNS report is online.  https://www.gns.cri.nz/Home/About-Us/Corporate-Documents/Annual-Reports  

• The maps in the presentation will be available for professional use on the MDC SmartMaps Pro 
website.  These maps are for information purposes only.  Landowners contemplating developments 
should consult an appropriately qualified professional to assess debris flow risk on their site. 

A break was taken for lunch with the meeting resuming at 1.13 pm 

6. Environmental Policy Update – Marine SNA Framework (Louise Walker - MDC)  
• See Appendix 5 for copy of presentation and the link the MDC Environment Committee for 15 June 

2022 for further information,  https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/your-council/meetings  

• Approval has been sought to proceed with a variation to include sites identified as Ecologically 
Significant Marine Sites (ESMS).  The PMEP currently identifies 142 ESMS and those existing sites 
are from surveys and data collected prior to 2016.  The variation will propose the inclusion of sites 
identified since 2016.  See Appendix 5 for details on the planning framework and process. 

• Louise discussed what is an ecologically significant marine site and gave the Tory Channel/Kura Te 
Au as a subsite example.  Louise explained the category rating, buffer area, current ecologically 
significant marine and marine habitat sites and how these sites were identified.   

Questions/Answers 

• The finalised form should be available by September.  Once finalised it will be presented to the 
Planning, Finance and Community Committee for approval. 

• Who is the expert panel?  Specialist from Council, DOC and external people.   

• If you see anyone fishing in a marine reserve, you can report it to MPI and DOC with support of 
evidence such as GPS location, photographs, and the name of the boat. 

• It was asked is there a way to get the SmartMaps on GPS to show the location of marine reserves.  It 
was also suggested that having the SmartMaps on SwellMap and other similar apps would enable 
vessel users to see the locations.  Action point noted to speak to MDC IT team if this can happen.   

7. FENZ (Darren Crawford – Senior Advisor Readiness and Recovery) 

• See Appendix 6 for copy of the presentation. 

• Darren spoke to the eight areas of change, strategic priorities, wildfire risk, tools available, fire danger 
predictions, fire behaviour modelling, the Pigeon Valley and Lake Ohau fires, safeguarding your 
property, the importance of low flammability plants, escape routes and evacuation plans, how can 
communicates be safe and early warning future potential.   

• Darren described the forest fire risk in the Sounds and what plants are more of a fire risk such as 
gorse, tussock, rank grass, manuka, kanuka and young pines.   

• See the ‘check it’s alright’ website for videos from the fire service.  
https://www.checkitsalright.nz/reduce-your-risk/protecting-your-home-and-livestock  

• FENZ are working on developing a risk score for communities which will be presented to the affected 
communities.  This is from the Clarence River up to Marlborough and over to Tasman.   

Questions/Answers 

• Clr Faulls asked if it would be helpful to give FENZ a list of community groups within the 
Sounds area.  FENZ also noted that community groups could provide the risk factors for their 
own community to FENZ.  Action point noted to compile a list for FENZ. 

• Linda Booth asked what FENZ and the Council are doing to work collaboratively together.  Action 
point noted that Clr Faulls and Darren will liaise with Linda Booth outside of this meeting forum.  

https://www.gns.cri.nz/Home/About-Us/Corporate-Documents/Annual-Reports
https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/your-council/meetings
https://www.checkitsalright.nz/reduce-your-risk/protecting-your-home-and-livestock
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• Linda Booth also questioned how FENZ will cover all these areas and how do people in the 
communities receive communications when they have limited and poor internet connections.  If there 
is a fire the power goes out.  It was noted due to the expanse of the Sounds area, it is not always 
possible for FENZ to be everywhere, and the community will need to rely on their own local volunteer 
brigade.   

• Clr Faulls introduced Charlotte Wood (Top of the South Neighbourhood Support – Marlborough Area 
Coordinator) who also works alongside FENZ and Marlborough Emergency Management, Police, St 
John and community groups.  Charlotte is now based in the community center in Alfred Street.  See 
contact details below.  To learn more about Neighbourhood Support, call 08004neighhbours, view 
their website or contact Charlotte.  

Charlotte Wood 
Marlborough Area Coordinator 
Room 4, 25 Alfred St, Blenheim 7201 
M 021 573 936 P 0800 TS NS GO / 0800 87 67 46 
E charlotte@neighbourhoodsupport.nz  
W Top of the South Neighbourhood Support 

8. MFA Update (Ned Wells) 
• The King Shag third year report is nearly completed.  You can view the King Shag reports here 

https://www.marinefarming.co.nz/king-shag-project/  

Action point noted to share with the group once report is complete.  

• Contact Ned regarding algae bloom if you need further information on 03 578 5044 or 
ned@marinefarming.co.nz  

• See report on the retrofit of all float clips to be mechanical here 
https://www.marinefarming.co.nz/site_files/24792/upload_files/blog/OurenewsJune.pdf?dl=1  

• Staff have been busy with the MMP reviews. 

9. DOC Update (Margot Ferrier) 
Biodiversity  
• Staff worked with the Marlborough Sounds Restoration Trust to control ungulates (goats, pigs and 

deer) on the northern side of Queen Charlotte Sound/Tōtaranui between Mistletoe Bay and Endeavour 
Inlet.  The large majority of the funding came from private landowners, and this covered most of the 
Public Conservation Land in the area as well.  A combination of aerial shooting using thermal imaging 
and follow up ground hunting was used.  Based on the success of this operation, it is expected that 
other communities will want to do this as well.  Most of DOC’s involvement was in logistical support 
such as boat transport and in running the contract with the contractors.  

• Another 16 deer have been shot on Oruawairua/Blumine Island and most of these animals have 
arrived there in the last 18 months.  

• A team, which included two Ngāti Kuia reps, undertook frog monitoring on Nukuwaiata (one of the 
Chetwode Islands).  Unfortunately, the forecast rain did not quite eventuate and so not as many frogs 
were visible, but the surprise was a sighting of a forest gecko.  This was only the second recorded 
sighting on this island.  

• Ngāti Koata launched a virtual reality site which features Moawhitu on Rangitoto ki te Tonga/D’Urville 
Island where there is a long running wetland restoration partnership.  Viewers can travel back to pre-
human times as well as projecting forward beyond the current time to get an idea of what this area has 
looked and will look like.  The site is a good example of collaboration between the many partners 
involved at Moawhitu.  The video can be seen at Experience the world of Moawhitu Roto.  

• Weed work has been done on the North Brother Island.  This mainly involves control of mallow and 
involves a component of rope access work which some staff are trained to do.   There are usually four 
visits per year to do this work.  

• Another surprise occurred in Ronga Reserve in Rai Valley when staff were carrying out privet control 
and came across several Powelliphanta snails that are now uncommon in this area.  

mailto:charlotte@neighbourhoodsupport.nz
https://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=22645&d=28aq4h1qu5rX1JOQOPr6ik3BnX-6Gfkd4E0ThYcqmA&s=1475&u=https%3a%2f%2fwww%2eneighbourhoodsupport%2enz%2f
https://www.marinefarming.co.nz/king-shag-project/
https://www.google.com/search?gs_ssp=eJwFwbkRgCAQAMAx1Q6MSIx5PGGgBLs4HhkCwAEC7N7ddaOR8tH6d5WXLeZgU_pTc9A6oA1cOm7YVFYEcNYrBRJAyHvP2FIJ5MGWU4kEe68u4Ui1_MDaGUY&q=marine+farming+association&rlz=1C1GCEA_enNZ935NZ937&oq=marine+farming&aqs=chrome.1.69i57j46i175i199i512j0i512l5j0i390l2.7594j1j1&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8&safe=active&ssui=on
mailto:ned@marinefarming.co.nz
https://www.marinefarming.co.nz/site_files/24792/upload_files/blog/OurenewsJune.pdf?dl=1
https://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=22645&d=8rmr4hrFsSjrgBOHs60wfOUPNc8cwvZw5eT9VZxQxg&s=1475&u=https%3a%2f%2fapc01%2esafelinks%2eprotection%2eoutlook%2ecom%2f%3furl%3dhttps%253A%252F%252Fprotect-au%2emimecast%2ecom%252Fs%252FU16-CzvkrEFwEYOsXPAdA%253Fdomain%253Dlakes380%2ecom%26data%3d05%257C01%257Cmferrier%2540doc%2egovt%2enz%257C7cacbf9d1788487adaf808da443f54c1%257Cf0cbb24fa2f6498fb5366eb9a13a357c%257C0%257C0%257C637897336038070021%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C%26sdata%3dou8CC%252FqtnZJaQMb0cz0BbuScXWzZRc4UTriUBIQL9ak%253D%26reserved%3d0
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Heritage and Visitors  
• Recent high rainfall has resulted in the Kahikatea Flat Campsite at Pelorus Bridge being closed 

several times in the last month.  Momorangi Bay (as well as Pelorus Bridge and Te Aumiti/French 
Pass amongst others of our camps) has been busy with users of the new DOC Campsite Passes and 
is currently undergoing drainage and electrical maintenance and upgrades.  

• The ongoing road repairs on the Kenepuru Sound Road continue to disrupt camper access.  
Marlborough Roads however have been very obliging when it comes to arrangements for getting staff 
through to maintain facilities, including the Queen Charlotte Track.  We have been using the Torea 
Road more frequently for access into this area with our LUV to transport staff to Cowshed Bay and the 
Queen Charlotte Track.  

• The Cowshed Bay campsite is under the spotlight at the moment as staff figure out the future of the 
lower toilet block and camping area which has been closed due to the sewage dispersal field 
becoming waterlogged.  A cost benefit process is underway to look at options for the future.  

• The end of the Queen Charlotte Track at Anakiwa now has a Nga Haerenga/NZ Cycle Trails branded 
sign in place to reinforce the branding of the track as one of New Zealand’s Great Ride.  This signage 
is consistent at all New Zealand Great Rides across the country.  

Community  
• Another successful Biodiversity Forum was held with a good attendance online from members of many 

of the Marlborough conservation community groups.  

• Several staff attended the Future of Work conference aimed at providing insights for young people into 
potential careers.  Conservation Dog, Tahi was the star.  Tahi and his handler are new staff based in 
the Waitohi/Picton office who have national DOC roles in pest control.  

• Harvey Bay Campsite - Rai Valley Conservation Kids did a great planting effort last month to help with 
the repair work Marlborough Lines is doing after needing to use the camp for road spoil.  

Myrtle Rust  
• Myrtle Rust is present in Marlborough and can be found in many places especially in and around 

Pelorus Bridge, the Rai Valley and places such as Davies Bay on the Queen Charlotte Track.  

• See Appendix 7 for the signage that DOC plan to install at Pelorus Bridge and Davies Bay and which 
may appear elsewhere in time where needed.  It has useful information on what to do to reduce the 
spread.  

• Below is some additional information to show how to identify it, how to report it and how to reduce the 
spread.  

• Report myrtle rust when you find it with the iNaturalist app you can download onto your Smart 
phone   This is how all reports go in, including from DOC staff so do not contact DOC directly to report 
it.  

 
Image 2:  iNaturalist app 

• Myrtle Rust’s yellow spores stick to everything.  See Appendix 7 for pictures of the rust.  Check 
yourself and gear for Myrtle Rust spores regularly.  Clean everything that gets yellow spores on it to 
prevent spread – yourself, clothes, tools, phones, glasses, etc.  

• Eco-source new plantings from uninfected source populations.  Fungicide use can prevent but cannot 
cure.  Species at the most risk: Ramarama, rōhutu, maire tawake, and some pōhutukawa. 

• Trimming, pruning and track cutting activities, check trees before trimming to see if they are infected, 
and if you find infected plants, report them.  Trim them last and clean equipment after.  Try to time 
trimming for cold months whenever possible.  
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• Visit www.myrtlerust.org.nz for more resources like: How-to-remove-infected-myrtle-plants-and-safely-
dispose-of-the-waste.pdf (myrtlerust.org.nz)  
See Appendix 7 

Ungulate Control Projects  
• For those interested in setting up a community ungulate control project and for guidance with this 

Marlborough Sounds Restoration Trust are the experts and can assist with consultation and past 
learnings.  They have the overview of the Queen Charlotte Sound/Tōtaranui Operation and will be 
guiding communities in this.   

• Please contact them directly at info@soundsrestoration.org.nz or for more information see their 
website Marlborough Sounds Restoration Trust They are happy to provide support with community 
meetings to ensure everyone is well informed and can make decisions about the control based on 
facts and previous experience.  

Questions/Answers 

• Ungulate control funds have been raised by the Moetapu Bay community to the sum of $20 thousand 
dollars.  Vic would like to have a community meeting at the Linkwater Hall with Clr Faulls and DOC to 
encourage the community and find the means to carry out pest control.   

• Linda noted that there is a wattle issue in the Duncan Bay area.  It was noted that community groups 
will need to seek their own funding from the community to fund wattle issues.   

10. Waters Update (Councillors) 
• Clr Taylor spoke on the update.  The draft water services bill has been released for public 

submissions.  See the Bill on the Government website.  Clr Taylor advised members to read the Bill 
and make comments for their community’s interest.   

• https://www.parliament.nz/en/pb/sc/make-a-submission/document/53SCFE_SCF_BILL_124081/water-
services-entities-bill  

• MDC have joined with 30 other Councils for their views.   

https://www.lgnz.co.nz/reforms/three-waters/     

https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/your-council/three-waters-reform-proposals  

Questions/Answers 

• The time frame for the submission period is 22 July.   

• Monyeen would like the 3 Waters to be discussed at the upcoming Picton Regional Forum so 
the community can be made aware of the submission deadline.  Action point for Clr Taylor to 
bring this up in general business at the next Picton Regional Forum.   

11. Community Reps Update – SAG members 
Rangitoto ki te Tonga/D’Urville Island – Poneke Rene 
•  Nil  

Kenepuru & Central Sounds Residents Association (KCSRA) - Ross Withell  
• Use of barges for stock removal is not ideal so the sooner the Kenepuru Road reopens the better.   

• Ross advised that he has sprayed a patch of Chilean needle-grass.  Alan Johnson advised that he 
contact the MDC Biosecurity team to advise them.   

Sounds Integrated Management Group – Eric Jorgensen 
• Eric spoke to the RMA reforms and Strategic Planning Act in the context of there being an opportunity 

(need) to make some progress in that frame and also supporting implementation of MEP.  Eric said 
that continuing to develop the characterisation work did commence (though now stalled) through the 
Aquaculture chapter of the plan, would be a sensible place to start and such a process could bring 
together different stakeholders and sectors to at least characterise "where are we now"; a foundational 
piece of work in determining where we want to go. 

http://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=22645&d=vsCx4rlY9_51EDtXiZ7OGxmf5Skl7fSON7daWRjYlw&s=1475&u=http%3a%2f%2fwww%2emyrtlerust%2eorg%2enz
https://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=22645&d=vsCx4rlY9_51EDtXiZ7OGxmf5Skl7fSON-ZcWkiLlQ&s=1475&u=https%3a%2f%2fwww%2emyrtlerust%2eorg%2enz%2fassets%2fUploads%2fHow-to-remove-infected-myrtle-plants-and-safely-dispose-of-the-waste%2epdf
https://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=22645&d=vsCx4rlY9_51EDtXiZ7OGxmf5Skl7fSON-ZcWkiLlQ&s=1475&u=https%3a%2f%2fwww%2emyrtlerust%2eorg%2enz%2fassets%2fUploads%2fHow-to-remove-infected-myrtle-plants-and-safely-dispose-of-the-waste%2epdf
mailto:info@soundsrestoration.org.nz
http://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=22645&d=vsCx4rlY9_51EDtXiZ7OGxmf5Skl7fSON-FfDE6IkA&s=1475&u=http%3a%2f%2fsoundsrestoration%2eorg%2enz%2f
https://www.parliament.nz/en/pb/sc/make-a-submission/document/53SCFE_SCF_BILL_124081/water-services-entities-bill
https://www.parliament.nz/en/pb/sc/make-a-submission/document/53SCFE_SCF_BILL_124081/water-services-entities-bill
https://www.lgnz.co.nz/reforms/three-waters/
https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/your-council/three-waters-reform-proposals
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Moetapu Residents Association (Mahau Sound Outward Bound) – Vic Koller 
• The committee formed the subcommittee to source the funds for the deer culling in the area for $20 

thousand dollars.   

• Pest control continues with the assistance of volunteers.  

• The holiday season rubbish removal was discussed again for Kenepuru Road with the illegal dumping 
of rubbish.   

Marine Farming Associations – Ned Wells 
• Nil further to add. 

Queen Charlotte Residents Association – Monyeen Wedge 
• Is there a way the Council can do a water quality test prior to the holiday makers arriving at peak 

times?  

• See LAWA website which has updates on water quality for swimming.  
https://www.lawa.org.nz/explore-data/swimming/  

• See MDC website for Improvements at Recreational Bathing Sites 
https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/your-council/latest-news-notices-and-media-releases/media-
releases?item=id:2ifhd8m7u1cxbyadid2y  

• Monyeen spoke of the need to educate visitors to the bay and the Sounds in general about rubbish 
disposal.  There is a family who are picking up rubbish and plastics off the beaches every day.  They 
are the Rudkin family from near Portage and they have a very good Instagram site called ocean.grid. 

• Port Underwood Residents Association – Ken Roush 
• Ken advised that he prefers to speak to his community group for their thoughts before a submission is 

completed regarding MPI Sustainability Review. 

Forestry Representative – Rick Osbourne  
• Apology  

Duncan Bay Residents Association – Linda Booth 
• Spoke on the non-residents being given instructions on how to vote for Councillors in their holiday 

home area.   

Outer Pelorus - Emma Hopkinson-Young 
• Nil 

Central Pelorus (Hopewell) - Lynley Perkins  
• Apology 

Okiwi Bay – Tim Greenhough 
• Discussed the slowness of fixing the flood damage.  Action point noted that Clr Faulls will follow up.   

Ian Shapcott - Te Ātiawa Manawhenua Ki Te Tau Ihu Trust 
• Apology  

12. TOR (Alan Johnson - MDC Environmental Science Manager) 
Questions/Answers 

• Clr Faulls advised that Rob Schuckard has resigned from the group. 

• Clr Faulls asked members to report on any feedback in relation to the TOR. 

• Alan also advised that iwi have also commented on the TOR.  Te Ātiawa Manawhenua Ki Te Tau Ihu 
Trust are supportive of the group. 

https://www.lawa.org.nz/explore-data/swimming/
https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/your-council/latest-news-notices-and-media-releases/media-releases?item=id:2ifhd8m7u1cxbyadid2y
https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/your-council/latest-news-notices-and-media-releases/media-releases?item=id:2ifhd8m7u1cxbyadid2y
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13. Climate Change – (Ongoing item)  
• It was noted that the members are invited to make suggestions on specific topics they would like to 

hear about from Council. 

See links below for the Council website on climate change. 

• Emissions Report produced by Council can be given to members to read.   

• MDC will be recruiting a climate change advisor. 

https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/environment/climate/climate-change  

National Environment Reporting Review Improving Aotearoa New Zealand's environmental reporting 
system - Ministry for the Environment - Citizen Space 

Climate Report – from MDC website 

https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/repository/libraries/id:1w1mps0ir17q9sgxanf9/hierarchy/Documents/
Environment/Climate/Climate%20Impact%20Report/Climate_Impact_Report.pdf 

Marlborough District Council also produces a Climate Impact Report in conjunction with Ian Blair, of 
Climate and Land Matters. 

Contents -  

• The immediate past 

• The immediate forecast 

• NIWA outlook 

14. General Discussion (other Items) 
Meeting dates for 2022 

- 8 August 2022 

- 14 November 2022 

Next Meeting:  8 August 2022 – Location to be confirmed 

The meeting finished at 3.39 pm 

 Action Person 
Responsible 

1 Remote transfer stations across the whole Sounds.  Invite Alec McNeil. Alan Johnson 
2 Clr Taylor to speak on the 3 Waters Submissions in general business at the next 

Picton Regional Forum.   
Clr Taylor  

3 Enquire with the Council Compliance Team for an update regarding water quality in 
Lochmara Bay.  

Alan Johnson 

4 Invite the new Coastal Scientist Pauline Mitterwallner and new Harbourmaster, 
Jake Oliver to our next meeting. 

Oliver 
Wade/Alan 
Johnson 

5 Compile list of community group contacts for FENZ.   Clr Faulls  
6 Speak to Jono Underwood from Biosecurity at MDC for photo of myrtle rust.  Clr Faulls 

7 Speak to Jono Underwood regarding wattles being spread by gravel movement 
from Marlborough Roads. 

Clr Faulls/Clr 
Taylor  

8 Speak to IT regarding SmartMaps showing marine reserves for members of the 
public.  

Clr Faulls  

9 Receive advise from Council if the group can make a written submissions on the 
catch limits.  It was noted after the meeting that SAG is unable to formally prepare 
submissions. 

Alan Johnson 

10 Clr Faulls and FENZ to liaise with Linda Booth regarding communications in event 
of an emergency.   

Darren 
Crawford 

https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/environment/climate/climate-change
https://consult.environment.govt.nz/environment/proposed-amendments-environmental-reporting-act/
https://consult.environment.govt.nz/environment/proposed-amendments-environmental-reporting-act/
https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/repository/libraries/id:1w1mps0ir17q9sgxanf9/hierarchy/Documents/Environment/Climate/Climate%20Impact%20Report/Climate_Impact_Report.pdf
https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/repository/libraries/id:1w1mps0ir17q9sgxanf9/hierarchy/Documents/Environment/Climate/Climate%20Impact%20Report/Climate_Impact_Report.pdf
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 Action Person 
Responsible 
(FENZ)/Clr 
Faulls  

11 Share the Mussel Restoration Report and the King Shag Report with group.  Ned Wells 

12 Climate change update.  Alan 
Johnson/Ricard 
Conningham  

13 Omissions Report for members to read. Alan Johnson 

14 Portage update. Clr Faulls  

15 What causes the red tide toxin? Jodi Milne 

16 To follow up the salmon farming best practice guidelines status for Resource 
Consent. 

MPI 

17 Follow up the slowness of flood damage clean up in Okiwi Bay. Clr Faulls  

18 Advise Oli Wade of relevant items of interest for future meetings.  All  
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Appendix 2 –Marlborough Roads 
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Appendix 3 – Te Hoiere Project 
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Appendix 4 - Reconnaissance Report on Landslides and Catchment Susceptivity to Debris Flow 
(Matt Oliver – MDC) 
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Appendix 5 - Environmental Policy Update – Marine SNA Framework (Louise Walker - MDC) 
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Appendix 6 - FENZ (Darren Crawford – Senior Advisor Readiness and Recovery) 
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Appendix 7 – DOC Update  
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